CITY OF DORAL
Office of the City Manager

Letter to Council
LTC No. 015-2022

To: The Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council
WX e
From: Hernan M. Organvidez, Acting Ci nager
Date: May 5, 2022
Subject: Gubernatorial Appointment to the Building Code Administrators &

Inspectors Board (BCAIB)

This Letter to Council (LTC) serves to provide an update to the Mayor and Council on the on the recent
appointment of Building Director, Jane Decker, by Governor Ron DeSantis to the Building Code
Administrators and Inspectors Board (BCAIB). On Friday, April 29, 2022, Ms. Decker was one of six
appointees to BCAIB, a board that resides under the State of Florida's Department of Business &
Professional Regulation (DBPR).

As per Florida statute, 468.601, “the Legislature finds that, where building code administration and inspection
personnel fail to adequately, competently, and professionally administer state or local building codes, physical and
economic injury to the citizens of the state may result and, therefore, deems it necessary in the interest of public
health and safety to regulate the practice of building code administration and inspection in this state.”

BCAIB members are appointed by the Governor and can serve for a maximum of two 4-year terms. The
board is made up of a diverse group of individuals serving in various capacities within the industry. Ms.
Decker will be serving as a city/county representative once confirmed by the Florida Senate.

The major responsibilities of the board are to adopt and implement rules, to certify building code
administration personnel and to participate in probable cause panels for disciplinary action. Please join me
in congratulating Jane on this significant appointment by Governor DeSantis.

C. Rey Valdes, Deputy City Manager



